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SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS!

Congratulations to the young ladies listed here. These girls all have outstanding resumes and community spirit proving they deserve the honors.

Harper McCracken, Boerne – Texas A&M University – Mays Business Honors Program

Bethany Crenwelge, Fredericksburg – 1st year at Texas Tech University – Animal Science

Morgyn E. Granville, Fredericksburg – 1st year at Tarleton State University – PT & OT

Kaylee Kramer, Harper – 1st year attending Texas A&M University - AgriBusiness

Miranda Langehennig, from Fredericksburg - 3rd year at Sam Houston St University - Finance

Regan Jay Licciardello, Llano – 2nd year at Texas A&M University - Nutrition

Katherine Habecker, Fredericksburg – 3rd year at UT Health Science Center – Nursing

Marisa Rodriguez, Harper – will attend San Angelo CC – Dental Program

Heather Jacoby, Fredericksburg – 4th year at UT Science Center - Nursing School

Kassidy Copell, Fredericksburg – 2nd year at Texas Tech University – Public Health
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     And our Young Woman in Public Affairs Award goes to:

Sadie Kammlah, Fredericksburg - at Ambleside

will attend Texas A&M – Political Science/Law

We are excited to be able to hold our annual Scholarship Honoring ceremony 

this year again!  To congratulate the young women listed here, please come 

to the meeting on Monday, May 17th.  Here they each have sent us a photo 

so that we can place a face with the name when we meet them.  Way to go 

ladies!  Hopefully we can encourage a Golden Z Club to form with any one or 
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all of these wonderful candidates.  Go Zonta!
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RECAP OF OUR APRIL MEMBERSHIP MEETING


For the April meeting our members met in person and via Zoom


We voted our 2021-2022 Officers and Board – Congratulations and Thanks!


We also presented our Woman of Achievement Award to Anabel Wilkinson.


“Hats Off! To Anabel” was the theme for the evening – see the cute photos.  We were supported by our Area 3 Director, Patty Chimene, who was in attendance for the evening.  She spoke a bit on issues within our District and happenings in Zonta International.  She answered questions afterwards.


We served dinner catered from Asian Garden: Sweet & Sour Chicken, Beef Broccoli, Shrimp Chow Mein, Fried Rice, Egg Rolls and Crab Ragoon.


Thank you to the hostesses Liz Wunderlich, TammyJo Blackwell, Nancy Fitzpatrick and Lisamarie Williams for also bringing the wine, many appetizers and desserts.  A cake in honor of Anabel was also served.
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With Armed Forces Day 16th, National Maritime Day 22nd and Memorial Day 31st all in the month of May, I thought it would be good to know the rules of flag bearing.  Here you go!





HOW TO PROPERLY DISPLAY THE AMERICAN FLAG


As a symbol of the country and its people, the flag should be treated with respect and be honored when on display. In order to treat the flag with the dignity it deserves, the following display guidelines are recommended.


GENERAL GUIDELINES FOR DISPLAYING THE FLAG:


When the flag is hung vertically on a wall, window, or door, the Union (blue section) should be to the observer’s left. When the flag is hung either horizontally or vertically against a wall, the Union should be to the observer’s left.


In a procession, the American flag should be to the right (the flag’s own right) of any other flag or, if in a line of other flags, in front of the center of that line.


When displayed from a staff projecting from a building, the union should be at the peak of the staff.


When the flag is displayed otherwise than by being flown from a staff, it should be displayed flat, whether indoors or out; or so suspended that its folds fall as freely as though the flag were staffed.


When displayed over a street, the flag should be suspended vertically with the union to the north in an east and west street, or to the east in a north and south street.


On a platform, the flag should be above and behind the speaker, with the union uppermost and to the observer’s left.


When displayed from a staff in a church or auditorium, the flag should occupy the position of honor and be placed at the speaker’s right as he faces the audience.


When the flag is used to cover a casket, the union should be at the head and over the left shoulder.


HOISTING AND LOWERING THE FLAG:


The flag should be hoisted briskly and lowered ceremoniously.


When flown at half-staff, the flag should be first hoisted to the peak for an instant and then lowered to half-staff position. It should again be raised to the peak before it is lowered for the day. Half-staff is one-half the distance between the top and bottom of the staff. The flag must be flown at half-staff on all buildings on the death of any officer listed below, for the period indicated:


For the President or a former President: 30 days from the date of death.


For the Vice President, the Chief Justice or a retired Chief Justice of the United States, or the Speaker of the House of Representatives: 10 days from the day of death.


For an Associate Justice of the Supreme Court, a member of the Cabinet, a former Vice President, the President pro tempore of the Senate, the Majority Leader of the House of Representatives, the Minority Leader of the House of Representatives: From the day of death until interment.


For a United States Senator, Representative, Delegate, or the Resident Commissioner from the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico: the flag should be flown in the metropolitan area of the District of Columbia, on the day of death and on the following day; in the state, congressional district, territory, or commonwealth of such Senator, Representative, Delegate, or Commissioner, from the day of death until interment.


For a Governor: Within the state, from the day of death until interment.





When the flag is displayed on a vehicle, the staff should be fixed firmly to the chassis.





DISPLAYING THE AMERICAN FLAG ALONGSIDE OTHER FLAGS:


In the United States, no other flag should be placed above the American flag or, if they are to be placed on the same level, to the right of the American flag.





The United Nations flag may not be displayed above or in a position of superior prominence to the United States flag except at United Nations Headquarters.





The flag, when displayed with another against a wall—both from crossed staffs—should be on the right (the flag’s own right), and its staff should be in front of the other staff.





The American flag should be at the center and the highest point when displayed with a group of state flags.





When flags of states, cities, etc., are flown on the same halyard, the American flag should be at the peak.





When flags of two or more nations are displayed, they are to be flown from separate staffs of the same height, and the American flag should be hoisted first and lowered last.





American Flags





HOW NOT TO DISPLAY THE AMERICAN FLAG


The flag and its likeness should be treated with respect. Its image should not be cheapened or tarnished by improper use.





The flag should not be dipped to any person or thing, including government officials—even the President.





The flag should never be displayed with the union (stars) down, unless as a signal of dire distress.





The flag should never touch anything beneath it, such as the ground, the floor, water, or merchandise.





The flag should never be carried flat or horizontally, but always aloft and free.





The flag should never be fastened, displayed, used, or stored so that it might be easily torn, soiled, or damaged in any way.





The flag should never be used as covering for a ceiling.





The flag should never have anything placed on it.





The flag should never be used for any advertising purpose, nor embroidered on cushions or handkerchiefs, printed on paper napkins or boxes, nor used as any portion of a costume
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Recording Secretary
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your tickets before the day of the meeting.  Tickets run in price depending on the day purchased from $225 - $265.  If you have never been to one of these meetings, this one is a good one to go to.  So many breakout sessions to learn more about how our clubs work in the communities where we live and how Zonta deals with issues around the world.  Definitely a fun time to meet the BIG WIGS!





2021 CALENDAR OF IMPORTANT DATES


MAY


May 9th – Mother’s Day


May 17th – Membership Meeting 6PM


Scholarships and YWPA Award


NEW MEETING TIME OF 6PM BEGINS now


May 16th – Armed Forces Day


May 22nd – Nat’l Maritime Day


May 31th – Memorial Day Holiday


JUNE


June 1st – ZCF Board Meeting  5:30PM


June 14th – Flag Day


June 15th – ZCF Membership Meeting 6PM


Initiate our New Members!!!


June 25-27th – North American Interdistrict Meeting in Cincinnati, OH








		Dear Zonta Sisters;


On the evening of May 7th, our town set off beautiful, blazing fire-


works in celebration of the beginning of its year-long 175th Anniversary.  Fredericksburg has so much for which to be proud, and so does the Zonta Club of Fredericksburg! 





Do you realize that our Zonta Club of Fredericksburg will be 67 years old on June 17th 


of this year? We are off to a fantastic start! What could be better than four new Zonta members? Thanks so much to Ginger, Sharon W., Frankie and JoAnn for inviting four strong women as guests to our April meeting. We were thrilled to receive membership applications from all four and your vote is now needed.





You all received an email (dated May 6th) asking you to cast your vote by May 10th and I am looking forward to announcing their memberships on Tuesday, May 11th. One of my goals this year is to increase membership to 30.  I am sure we can do it! You can do your part by inviting prospective members to a meeting as your guest! If the prospect then completes an application for membership, it will be reviewed by the board and submitted


to the entire membership for a vote as per Zonta guidelines. One new procedure will be to 


cast your vote via email to me.  This will allow us to always complete the process in time


for the new member to be announced at the following meeting.  Our upcoming May 17th 


meeting will be to honor our 10 Scholarship Winners along with our Young Woman in Public Affairs.  If ever there was an occasion to invite prospective members, this is it!  The evening will highlight our advocacy and support of young women in our community. We will have the opportunity at the meeting to visit with these young ladies and their parents. Cindy Wilson, Scholarship Chair, tells me that this year’s winners are some of the finest ever.  


Please RSVP to Liz Wunderlich by text at 830-456-5560 and plan to mingle.





I am looking forward to seeing you all at the Golden Hub.  Remember, we’ll now begin our meetings at 6:00 instead of 6:30. You’ll want to arrive at 5:30 to enjoy 


visiting with your Zonta sisters and the prospective members and our guests!


Yours in Zonta,  


Karen Weinheimer, President ZCF
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April / May


Member Birthdays





Sharon Wahrmund – May 23


Peggy Jander – June 10


Ginger Mitchell – June 24


Barbara Scherer – June 28





Be sure to send a greeting of warm wishes for a great day!
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Evalyn Cox, age 9, gives a presentation to the Fredericksburg City Council asking for renewal of the lease with the City for the Girl Scout Cabin during the meeting held on Monday April 19th. Good news!  The lease was approved unanimously.








Directors for 2020 - 2021


Bonnie Baseke,


Vicki Taylor and Lisamarie Williams





� HYPERLINK "https://www.zonta-cinti.org/na-inter-district-conference-2021#:~:text=It is my pleasure to,at Zonta's next 100%2Dyears" \l "Find Out More INformation CLICK HERE" ��https://www.zonta-cinti.org/na-inter-district-conference-2021#:~:text=It%20is%20my%20pleasure%20to,at%20Zonta's%20next%20100%2Dyears.�
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W.O.A


Hats Off to Annabel!


The ZCF celebrated our Woman of Achievement at our April 19th meeting.  Annabel Wilkinson was nominated for this wonderful award by JoAnn Krauskopf.  In her nomination, JoAnn detailed what a pillar of the community Annabel is and that she has been for decades – working and volunteering throughout her life.





Everyone who came to the meeting wore a beautiful hat – even Barb MacManus who joined us by ZOOM - hats as a nod to Annabel.  Congratulations to her!


“Hats Off to Anabel”








ELECTION OF OFFICERS


The following Slate of Officers was voted upon at the April meeting:


President – Karen Weinheimer


Vice President – Liz Wunderlich


Treasurer – Frankie Hohenberger


Recording Secretary – Ginger Mitchell


Corresponding Secretary – Cindy Wilson


Past President – Jo Ann Krauskopf


Board Members – Bonnie Baseke, Vicki Taylor and Lisamarie Williams





RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP!


We still have a couple outstanding members who need to turn in your dues for 2021-2022.  You know who you are.  Please let Karen know your status for the upcoming year.
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The 2021 North American Inter-District Meeting (NAIDM)


June 25-27 2021


Hilton Netherland Plaza 


Cincinnati, Ohio


The theme of this year’s meeting is “Challenges and Opportunities for Zonta’s Second Century,” as we begin Zonta’s next 100 years.


Early Registration is almost over but there are still a couple of discount periods available to buy
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It’s A “Treats for Troops” Event


as we near celebrations for Memorial Day, Flag Day, and even the 4th of July, part of a collaborative effort (small snacks, FEMALE grooming supplies (soaps, shampoo, deodorants, etc) will be collected and sent to 3 separate U S Army Units in Eastern Europe.   Participation is voluntary.  Please bring them to our meeting on May 17th.  Contact Frankie Hohenberger via text at 210-317-0740 for more information.








NEW ZCF MEMBERS COMING TO MAY’S MEETING


Estela Avery - sponsored by Ginger Mitchell  /  Kat Jacoby -  sponsored by Frankie H


Kim Davis - sponsored by Sharon W  /  Carol Stead - sponsored by JoAnn Krauskopf





These ladies are invited to our meeting on May 17th and they will be installed at our meeting on June.21st.   Thank you so much to Ginger, Sharon, Frankie and JoAnn who invited these ladies and also to all the members who voted for them!  Let's all make them feel very welcome!





Our MAY meeting will take place at the Golden Hub in the secondary room at the new time of 6pm  If you want visit with everyone come at 5:30pm.  We will honor our 10 Scholarship winners and give our YWPA award.  Dinner will be catered by Pasta Bella.  Plan on bringing $$$ to cover the cost of your meal.  The ZCF will cover the honorees and their guest.  Going forward our hostesses will cater our meetings to be COVID safe so when you RSVP let them know if you will be enjoying a meal or coming just for the meeting.


TEXT LIZ WUNDERLICH TO RSVP FOR THIS MEETING at 830-456-5560





The Opening Ceremony for the 175th Anniversary of the Fredericksburg town founding celebration was held on Saturday, May 8th.  Glen Treibs from the Joint Board Meeting who was in charge of this segment of the celebration asked if the Girl Scouts would lead the attendees in the Pledge of Alliance.  We had one Brownie, Leah Phillips and three Daises, Harper Hudson, Kylee Wright and Edith Beatrice Mullen along with Anna Hudson and myself.  It was a beautiful ceremony and the girls did such a good job.  We are so proud of how they conducted themselves.  The little girl in the photo is Hayden Hudson and she also went up to help her sister.
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Girls Scouts Get Civic-Minded!
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